
  



Stories from the Field 
Response to the Opioid Overdose Epidemic  
 

Situation 

New Hampshire has been heavily impact by the opioid epidemic and had the third highest rate of 

overdose deaths from opioids in the United States in 2014. The state is using surveillance 

systems, personnel, and community infrastructure funded in part by PHEP to respond to the 

opioid overdose epidemic. 

Intervention 

A surveillance system partially funded by PHEP is used to track emergency department visits to 

identify the hardest hit communities. Naloxone kits, which contain an antidote to prevent death from opioid overdose, are 

distributed by the state health department using personnel and a community infrastructure funded in-part by PHEP.  

Impact 
Naloxone kits have been distributed to public health regions, community health centers, schools, municipal agencies, and other 

community partners in more than 70 communities across the state. More than 12,000 life-saving naloxone kits have been 

distributed to people and families affected by opioid addiction so far, ensuring that individuals in at-risk communities are ready to 

respond to an overdose and prevent deaths. 

The PHEP Program in Action 
Key responses that saved lives due to PHEP Program support: 

• 2016-2017 Zika Virus 

• 2015-2017 Opioid Overdose Epidemic 

• 2015-2017 PFC Contaminated Drinking Water 

• 2014-2015 Ebola Virus Disease  

• 2013 Hepatitis A Cases at a Restaurant 

• 2012 Hospital Hepatitis C Outbreak 

• 2009-2010 H1N1 Influenza Pandemic 

• 2009 Gastrointestinal Anthrax Case 

Critical Needs 
The PHEP Program supports the following public health and safety functions that are jeopardized when funding is cut. 

Biosurveillance  

Ongoing resources are required to ensure that public health personnel are regularly trained and exercised, and 

sufficient staff is available 24/7 to respond to bio-threat agents, high consequence pathogens (like Ebola and pandemic 

influenza) and other public health threats.   

Countermeasures & Mitigation 

Funding is required to support personnel, information systems, and exercises to assure readiness and continuously 

improve plans for distribution of medical countermeasures such as antibiotics and vaccine during an outbreak. 

Incident Management 

Ongoing resources are required to maintain a permanent state of readiness to ensure communities are ready to 

respond to any emergency. A reduction in funds will result in inability to maintain this state of readiness and impact 

our ability to quickly activate preparedness plans and mobilize our trained response staff. 

Surge Management 

The PHEP Program strengthens our ability to augment response staff resources with trained medical volunteers that 

aid residents during emergencies. Lifesaving response staff cannot function effectively without ongoing training and 

support.  
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